

## Permanent Delegation of Brazil to UNESCO

No. 11/2017

World Heritage Centre Mrs. MECHTILD RÖSSLER Director World Heritage Center UNESCO

Paris, 7th of February, 2017

Dear Madam Director.

I have the honor to refer to my letter no 06/2017, dated 01/30/2017, by which I transmitted to the World Heritage Center the documentation prepared by the Ministry of Environment of Brazil (MMA) introducing the property "Serra do Divisor National Park – Proposal to Natural World Heritage Site", for consideration within the 2017-2018 cycle.

In this regard, I would like to inform you that the Brazilian government has decided to withdraw the proposed nomination, for further revision of the documentation and its future presentation in another cycle.

While thanking the World Heritage Center for the attention dispensed to the referred proposal, I avail myself of this oppportunity, Madam Director, to renew the assurance of my highest and most distinguished consideration.

Eliana Zugaib

Permanent Delegate of Brazil to UNESCO